

# **Newsletter** 8.07.22





I can't believe today is the last day of a fantastic year at Lady Royd! What an incredible year it has been. We have loved being able to welcome parents and carers back into school and I am incredibly proud to say that we have had over 80 parent events this year, alongside our weekly stay and play sessions in Reception. We were therefore delighted that the benefits of our parent events were recognised by the Ofsted inspectors who particularly highlighted the celebrations around Eid in their report, which involve the whole school community. Next year, as well as stay and play sessions in Reception, there will also be an opportunity for our Year 1 parents to stay on a Friday morning too and take part in phonics, reading and maths activities.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support this year, it is greatly appreciated. It has been lovely to get to know so many more families this year and I can't wait to welcome all our new Reception families. Have a great Summer everyone and we all look forward to welcoming you back on:

Tuesday 6th September at 8:35am.

(Please note parents must supervise own children until 8:30am, children must not be left alone in the playground).



On behalf of all the staff, thank you so much for the lovely gifts and words of thanks we have received this week. It is incredibly generous!

Summer is an important time to rest and enjoy time as a family but it would be really useful for your child to continue to practise key skills regularly throughout the holiday as well as reading everyday; Oxford Owl and the virtual library: click here. These can be used if you run out of books to read or cannot get to a library. Your child will continue to be able access Spelling Shed and Times table Rockstars via WONDE.

There are lots of websites available to access including BBC Bitesize, Once Upon a Picture and Oak National Academy, who have a wide variety of online lessons to help your child recap and revise if there is anything they may need further consolidation with. https://www.thenational.academy/

### **Goodbye and Good Luck!**

Well, what a busy and emotional week it has been for our wonderful Year 6 cohort. On Monday, they performed their leavers assembly, and there was not a dry eye in the hall at the end, when we were treated to a slide show filled with photos from their time at Lady Royd, which even included photos from Reception! On Tuesday, they received their SATs results, which they have worked incredibly hard for. On Thursday, they had their leavers celebration and they were joined by their families to enjoy an afternoon in the sun, eating pizzas, playing on the inflatables, playing games and making many happy memories. Finally today, they have enjoyed their last ever primary celebration assembly and spent the day signing shirts and autograph books.

Our Year 6 cohort have been a real pleasure, they are a real credit to you and to us and we are incredibly proud of each and everyone of them. We shall really miss them and we wish them all the very best for the next stage of their education!

We pride ourselves on high standards and our uniform policy reflects this. As you are aware there has been a review of our uniform policy and full details of our school uniform can be found here: Lady Royd Uniform. Please ensure that all uniform items are clearly named to ensure that any lost property gets back to the correct owner!

## **News and Notices**

	Stars of the Year
RL	Isaac Nawaz
RP	Amina Wasim
1L	Abeeha Ali
1P	Anaaya Ammar
2L	Zaki Ali
2P	Hashim Kamran
3L	Hibbah Ayaz
3P	Favour Adenuga
4L	Shayan Tahir
4P	Ayesha Ali
5L	Minha Khan
5P	Hafsa Ali
6L	Maryam Tasir
6P	Rayaan Rauf

	Lady Royd Heroes
RL	Malaika Osman
RP	Haram Noor
1L	Inaayah Khan
1P	Yumna Arif
2L	Liya Hussain
2P	Khadija Dar
3L	Liyana Khan
3P	Favour Adenuga
4L	Zayn Khalid
4P	Ihsaan Khan
5L	Aminah Awan
5P	Imani Khan
6L	Abdul Saboor , Amina Iqbal
6P	Saarah Jamal

#### **HUGE CONGRATULATIONS!! Year 6 ASPIRE Award winners!**



### **Curriculum Showcase**

On Friday 9th September, at 2:15pm

Parents are invited in to see the work your child has been doing and join in with an activity based on the text. This will enable you to meet your child's new teacher but there will also be further opportunity during our Curriculum Information Meetings, we will provide the dates nearer the time.

Current Reception parents, if you wish your child to continue to have milk in Year 1 you will need to register your child online Cool Milk

at www.coolmilk.com

During the first week back, all our pupils will focus their learning around the shared text 'What We'll Build' by Oliver Jeffers.



This week, your child has spent time with their new teacher and other staff working in their year group, feedback from the children has been incredibly positive. It has also been an incredibly busy week as there has been a change around in classrooms ready for September. Thank you to all the staff for their hard work and to our pupils for being so incredibly adaptable! The change in classrooms has been the result of us gaining space following the sad closure of Lady Castle Nursery. Nearly all year groups are changing to enable us to create an Art and DT classroom and a sensory intervention room, which we will be developing next year. Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will continue to be collected from classrooms at home time but please don't worry about the first day of term—there will be staff around to direct you!